
 

 

 

 

 

 

Today My Brother is in Heaven 
Dr. Andrew John, PAACS Resident 

 

We were halfway through our day and had already seen 

more than 200 patients, while the waiting room was 

still full. It was not a day that would allow time to 

witness. As I moved from patient to patient, I kept 

noticing a young man sitting in the waiting room. Our 

eyes met every time I walked by, and God spoke to me 

and told me to pause, take the time and go speak with 

this young man. I went and sat down beside him. He 

was in the last stages of cancer, his body ravaged by the 

disease. The young man asked me about my joy, “There 

is suffering and pain all around you; where do you find 

this joy?” 

 

We must depend on God to open the doors of 

opportunity to share His word with the patients we 

treat. Imagine not being able to say the name of Jesus, 

but instead waiting for the opportunity to pray,  to 

share the Good News, to witness. Knowing that this 

young man was not a Christian, I knew I must ask 

permission to pray with him and share the gospel with 

him. We prayed. We exchanged contact information. 

Even though this young man was resigned to his 

imminent death, he was searching for a way out of his 

darkness—he was searching for my “joy.” 

God opened the door. I started sharing the gospel with 

this young man by sending Bible lessons in his native 

French to his phone. I prayed for him daily. One week 

later, the young man returned to the Hospital looking 

for me to ask if I would pray with him. We prayed. 

Another week passed when the young man’s brother 

came to the hospital to find me. He invited me to come 

to his brother’s house to tell them more about Jesus and 

to pray with them.  

 

The young man accepted Jesus into his life that night. 

His brother asked if I could also pray with him before I 

left their home that night. He also asked if I could share 

more Bible stories about Jesus. I continued to send 

Bible stories to the brothers, sharing the good news of 

God’s love and mercy. It had been a little more than a 

month when I received a phone call from the young 

man’s brother. He said, “Today, my brother is in 

heaven!” We praised God together for his brother’s life 

that was saved! 

 

The young man’s brother accepted Jesus and continues 

to share the Bible stories that Andrew shared with him 

to others in his village. 

 

 

Andrew is a third-year PAACS resident who answered the call 

of God to serve as a surgeon. God is using Andrew to impact the 

continent of Africa with both spiritual and physical healing for 

those most in need. 

 

Andrew’s story is not unique, and it is but one story out of 

countless stories of lives being transformed through PAACS — 

work that could not be done without your prayers and financial 

support. 

 

Please continue to pray for our residents, and please prayerfully 

consider supporting our residents with your generous gift 

during this Easter season. 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting our ministry. Your gifts to PAACS are tax deductible and made with the understanding that 

the donee organization has complete control and administration over the donated funds. 

PAACS  PO Box 1118  Bristol, TN 37621  Give online at www.paacs.net/donate 
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